

**Student Government Association
Minutes**



I. Call to order: 6:00

II. Roll Call: Morgan Joner, Helen Brackel, Dylan Larick, Brittany Tiffany, Natalie Bliss, Veda Spencer, Hayley Skillens, Amber Lavoie, Isaac Braucht, Hannah Confalone, Natalie Drumm, Dr. Sechrist, Jerome Manley, Mayson Bryant, Carter Route, Oakley Gorman, Nautica Brown, Justin Knarr, Lilly Ulsh, David Young

a. Excused: Jason Gao, Dan Storrs

III. Approval of last week Minutes

a. So move: Carter

b. Second: Justin

c. Passes

IV. Officer Reports

a. President: (Oakley Gorman)

- i. You must apply to be on the House of Representatives if you want to give a report or vote on matters in the body while representing a club or organization.
- ii. We did not make it to the president student advisory council meeting.

- iii. We just attended the local assembly meeting. There are 6 new policies that are being implemented and some of the policies directly affect students. The policies will be in the minutes. There will be a feedback link for students to voice their concerns.
 - iv. [2024 10 23 Student Leadership Contacts - DRAFT.docx](#)
- b. Vice President (Justin Knarr)
- i. Come see me about committee assignments.
 - ii. The First-year experience committee is looking for a student representative. Student input would be greatly appreciated.
 - iii. I found a potential advisor, Dr Rebecca Dodson-Webster, we are looking to finalize this shortly.
- c. Treasurer (Carter Route)
- i. COF Balance: - 10,000
 - ii. SGA Balance: -70,282.36
- d. Parliamentarian (Lillian Ulsh)
- i. The first bylaw committee meeting will be tomorrow at 7 pm. The location is still TBD. Let me know if you want to be on the committee.
- e. PR Director (Nautica Brown)
- i. We unfortunately have to postpone FallFest to Tuesday of next week.
 - ii. We will need help setting up on Tuesday if you are on PR committee. Mayson will have a volunteer sign-up sheet for you all.
- f. Secretary (Mayson Bryant)
- i. If you have questions about attendance, come see me.
- g. Director of Technology (David Young)
- i. If anything needs updated on the website just let me know.

V. Committee Reports

a. University Committee Reports:

i. Commonwealth University (CU) Senate:

1. We met today.

ii. Academic Policy Committee: (N/A)

1. No report

iii. IT Subcommittee: (David Young)

1. N/A

iv. Student Affairs and Admissions Committee:

1. N/A

v. CCSI:

1. N/A

vi. Mansfield Assembly

1. N/A

vii. DEI Committee: (Hannah Confalone)

1. N/A

viii. Committee on Finance (COF): (Carter Route)

1. We will meet tomorrow at 3 pm in Alumni 314.

ix. Student Success and Campus Life Committee:

1. N/A

x. Bylaw Committee: (Lilly Ulsh)

1. We will meet tomorrow at 7 in an undisclosed location.

xi. Food Committee: (David Young)

1. No report

xii. Fundraising Committee:

1. N/A

xiii. Commencement Committee:

1. N/A

VI. House of Representatives

a. ACDA: (Amber Lavoie)

- i. We have our annual Young Men's Choral Festival happening tomorrow. We have a concert that is open to the public at 4 pm featuring middle school tenors and basses and MU's steadman Singers.

b. BSU: (N/A)

- i. N/A

c. Carontawan: (N/A)

- i. N/A
- d. E-Sports Club: (Helen Brackel)
 - i. Working on our constitution, our season ends within the next few weeks.
- e. FHP (Future Healthcare Professionals): (Natalie Drumm)
 - i. No report
- f. Flashlight: (Veda Spencer)
 - i. If you want to advertise any event today is the last day to request those.
- g. Geoscience club: (Natalie Bliss)
 - i. We went to Kinzua this past week. We are no longer going to be involved in trunk or treat. We may have a movie night coming up soon.
- h. IFC: (Dylan Larick)
 - i. There's going to be a blood drive on Feb 25th.
- i. Mansfield Opera Theater (MOT): (Hayley Skillens)
 - i. No report
- j. MU Cheer Team: (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- k. Musical Theatre Organization (MTO): (Hannah Confalone)
 - i. N/A
- l. MUSVO: (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- m. Panhellenic Council: (Brittany Tiffany)
 - i. We will be participating in trunk or treat this week.
- n. PCMEA: (Jason Gao, LoA)

- i. Music Education Coordinator Dr. Rinnert used our general meeting to discuss our plans for upcoming registration/coursework. Last Saturday, guest presenter Lisa Semprey led an Orff-Schulwerk workshop with local school teachers and our prospective music educators.
- o. Photography Club: (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- p. Political Science Club: (Dan Storrs)
 - i. We have our two upcoming events. Legally Blonde on the 29th in Spruce MPR and November 5th Election Night Live party in the Hut.
- q. Psychology Club: (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- r. ROTARACT: (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- s. SAAC: (Sarah Sherman)
 - i. No report.
- t. SAGA: (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- u. Snow Sports Club (SSC): (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- v. SPSEA: (Morgan Joner)
 - i. We are working on a hurricane relief collection around campus, we will have donation boxes in the buildings and plan to do a CPR training event.

- w. Steadman Studios: (Isaac Braucht)
 - i. We are helping out with haunted butler on Nov 1st
- x. Student Dietetic Association (SDA): (N/A)
 - i. N/A
- y. WNTE: (N/A)
 - i. N/A

VII. Old Business

- a. N/A
 - i. N/A

VIII. New Business

- a. Motion to open the floor to discussion with Dr Sechrist
 - i. So moved: N/A
 - ii. Second: Carter
 - iii. Discussion about: with Dr Sechrist
 - 1. There are concerns about staffing. I reached out to Dean Larson and if you have issues, talk to your advisor first, then the department head, and then the dean.
 - 2. I appreciate student's patience regarding the water and power outages, we will get these issues resolved before the winter.
 - iv. Move to vote:
 - v. Passes

IX. Senator Comments

- a. N/A

X. Faculty Representative

- a. N/A

XI. Advisor (Mr. DuBord)

- a. N/A

XII. Announcements

- a. The weekend of Nov 7 is opera weekend, come support your fellow students.
Also come to FallFest on Tuesday.

XIII. Public Q & A

- a. N/A

XIV. Adjournment

- a. So move: Carter
- b. Second: Justin
 - i. Passes at 6:36